
 

WEEKLY POLICE BLOTTER 

Week of January 15, 2024 – January 21, 2024 

 

 

Total Calls for Service:  380 

 

Traffic Stops: 41 

 Citations Issued:  11 

  (including citations from Vehicle Accidents) 

 Warnings Issued: 35 

 Fraudulent Tags Seized:  1 

Traffic Enforcement Details: 86 

 (Stop sign, intersection, speed, etc. enforcement) 

Directed Area Patrols:  50 

 (Includes all parks, commercial areas, and areas of concern for illegal activity) 

Foot Patrols:  4 

School Walk-throughs:   1 

Vehicle Accidents:  9 

 Reportable (requiring EMS or Tow):   1 

 Non-Reportable:   7 

 Assisting other Departments:   1 

 

 

 

 

 

 



INCIDENTS 

 

1/15/24 – 100 block Emlen Way (Upper Dublin Township) – Springfield Officers responded to 
the area to assist the Upper Dublin Police Department with a male that abandoned his vehicle 
and fled on foot. Springfield units canvased the area to locate the male but were unsuccessful 
and were then resumed to normal patrol operations. This incident is under investigation by the 
Upper Dublin Police Department as they are the agency having jurisdiction. 

 

1/16/24 – 100 block Montgomery Ave – Officers were dispatched to the area after a patron 
noticed that their vehicle was broken into when sledding at Cisco Park. Unfortunately, a cell 
phone and wallet were stolen from the vehicle. Due to the time delay, and the reporting party 
no longer being on location, Officers couldn’t locate a suspect. 

 

1/17/24 – 1600 block Bethlehem Pike – Officers were dispatched to a local business for a male 
that was sleeping behind the wheel of a vehicle in a parking lot. While Officers were attempting 
to take the male into custody, he began resisting arrest. The Officers were able to arrest the 
male and transport him back to the station. While at the station, the male began repeatedly 
kicking the cell door ultimately damaging it. The male was transported to the Montgomery 
County Correctional Facility where he continued kicking the door to the police vehicle causing 
the door to begin to separate. The male was charged with institutional vandalism (for the cell 
door and police car door) and was held based on probable cause of driving under the influence. 

 

1/21/24 – Unit Block Weiss Avenue – Officers were dispatched to the area for two juvenile 
males looking around cars and porches in the area. Officers canvased the area along with 
Whitemarsh Township Police Officers to locate the males in question. The two males had fled 
the area prior to any Officers making contact. At this point, it does not appear that anything was 
stolen. Officers continued to canvass the area for any further activity. 

 

1/21/24 – 300 block Plymouth Avenue – Officers were dispatched to the area for a male 
attempting to break into a vehicle. After a failed attempt, the male fled on foot toward Walnut 
Ave. Officers canvassed the area for an extended period but were unable to locate anyone 
matching that description. There were no other reports filed in reference to this and no items 
reported stolen. 

 

 

 


